[image: image1.wmf] 

 

 

 

 


U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-3000
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATION


September 8, 2006

MEMORANDUM FOR:  
Carolyn Federoff, President, AFGE National Council of Locals 222

FROM:


Deborah A. Swann, Acting Chief, Labor Relations Branch, ARHLL 

SUBJECT:


Toll Free Number for Office Emergency

In accordance with Article 5 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement, this memorandum serves as notification to the Union that the Department will establish a toll free number for HUD employees to use for emergency instructions in the event of closures and to find out if an office is open. 
The number is for employees only and not for the public’s use.  

The toll free number would be set up in Headquarters.  Employees will call this number and receive a general announcement with instructions for Headquarters and instructions for the Regional Offices.  There will be a recording for each region--- for example, "All offices in Region I are open except for Hartford which is closed today for snow.   Check this line again tomorrow morning to see when the office is scheduled to reopen."  In the event of a major emergency, the recording may ask employees to leave information regarding how they may be contacted.  The message will be recorded daily with the date and time.


If you have any preliminary proposals, please submit them to me within 10 calendar days.  
cc:

Edward Eitches, Chairperson, Headquarters

Perry Casper, Portland, Oregon

James Lee, Richmond, Virginia

Marinella Murillo, San Antonio, Texas

Lisa Lowery, Knoxville, Tennessee

Sherry Norton, Minneapolis, Minnesota

Patricia M. Petry, Fargo
www.hud.gov                espanol.hud.gov

